






Principal's Message

Dear RHD Families -

I wanted to thank our Garden Coordinator, Heidi Feldman, and parents/guardians Julia Triplett,
Nan Johnson, Claire Bresnahan, Gary Karnes, and Michele Barat along with a host of 5th graders
that helped prep our garden this past Sunday.

As you can see from the pictures above, plant life is little to none; however, Ms. Feldman has
assured me that dry soil is the best time to plant seeds, and she looks forward to helping the
different grade levels an area to plant and learn from the growth to come.

Our PTA president, Socorro Valdez, would like to thank families for their support during Back to
School Night and for participating in the Monterey Bay Union Back to School Night. Any middle
schoolers that are interested in earning community service at our upcoming Bike Rodeo on
Saturday, September 23rd from 10:00-12:00 or earlier/later if they want to help set up or clean up.
Contact Socorro at socorrovaldez33@gmail.com

Reminders:

mailto:socorrovaldez33@gmail.com


Thank you to the Pine Ave. drop off parents/guardians for doing a great job so far in helping
to speed up the transitions out of vehicles and not parking or getting out of the car to help
your student out - which truly slows down the flow of vehicles in a very tight window during
drop off. If you want to take some time to say goodbye, please park in front of the cones or
across the street and use the crosswalk.
I'm hoping to hire a crosswalk monitor and additional noon duty staff member tomorrow.
Crossing fingers, pun intended. :)
We always need help from parents/guardians for PTA events. Please see the list below.

From the PGUSD Nurse
Please contact our health clerk if your child has a severe allergy and has emergency medication to
manage them. Cindy Waznis / cwaznis@pgusd.org

Parents are needed to help organize the following events:
Bike Rodeo (September 23rd- 1 parent signed up)
Butterfly Bazaar - all PGUSD PTAs help with this event (October7th)
Halloween Party (Late October Friday TBD - 4 parents signed up)
Read a Thon/Book Week (February)
Book Swap (March 7th - Get Donated Books/Students bring one get one)
Book Night (March 8th - Contact Guest Readers, like me!)
Art and STEM Night/STEAM Night (April TBD)
Diversity Night (TBD)
Bingo Night (TBD)
Movie Night (TBD)
5th Grade Campout (May, TBD)
5th Grade Sunset (May, TBD)

In Otter Ohana,

Sean Keller, RHD Principal
Google Voice (831) 275-0083
skeller@pgusd.org

RHD Upcoming Events
September 7—PGUSD Board Meeting, 6:30 PM
September 9 - Wellness Fair, PGMS, 11:00 AM - 1:00 PM
September 16 —PG PRIDE, Walk with Pride Event, Lovers Point 9:00 AM—12:00 PM
September 19 - PTA Meeting via zoom, link to follow
September 20 —School Picture Day

mailto:cwaznis@pgusd.org
mailto:skeller@pgusd.org


September 20 - PTA DIne Out, Pacific Thai, all day
September 23 - PTA Bike Rodeo, RHD Playground, 10:00 AM -
12:00 PM
September 26 - Cocoa with Keller, 6:30 PM,
https://pgusd.zoom.us/j/86528894217
Meeting ID: 865 2889 4217

Office Reminders...

1) Please have your child to school on time. Gates open at 8:30
AM. Warning bell rings at 8:40 AM. Final bell rings and instruction
begins at 8:45 AM. When a student is tardy it is disruptive to the
office and classroom. In addition, students miss important
information and announcements from their teacher first thing in
the morning.

2) Did you know that you can report your child's absence with your ParentVUE app? Simply log into
your ParentVUE account to send the office a message about why your child is absent.
* Ways to report a student absent *
a) ParentVUE app
b) 24 Hour Absence Line (831) 646-6663
c) Email Annie Deis at adeis@pgusd.org

3) Please make sure to relay afterschool plans with your child PRIOR to the school day.
The office and teachers are getting phone calls and emails from parents daily about what their child
should do after school. This is disruptive.

Volunteer & Chaperone Clearance

If you plan on being a VOLUNTEER on campus or a CHAPERONE
for a field trip, please be sure you are fingerprint cleared with our
district. To make an appointment at the District Office please
contact Bree Nehring by calling 607-8892 or emailing
bnehring@pgusd.org

Before coming to campus to volunteer, please check with your
child's teacher to schedule a time that works best for them.

https://www.google.com/url?q=https://pgusd.zoom.us/j/86528894217&sa=D&source=calendar&ust=1693934555458580&usg=AOvVaw3CaEFy_hoSaYXlh3RKxELR
mailto:adeis@pgusd.org
https://robertdown.pgusd.org/documents/Bell-Sched-22-23.pdf
mailto:bnehring@pgusd.org
https://www.pgusd.org/Departments/Human-Resources/Volunteer-Paperwork/index.html


Robert Down Birthday Books

This notice is to tell you about our voluntary program designed to
build the RHD library and
foster your child’s love of reading.
Here is how it works: To join the Robert H. Down Birthday Book
Club fill out the information below (scroll way down to the bottom
of this message to print the Birthday Book forms) and deposit it in
the Drop Box at school along with a check for $20.00 (please make
the check payable to the P.G.U.S.D. and write R.H.D. Birthday Book
on the memo line).
When your child’s birthday month comes around Ms. Scanlon will
present a new book in honor of your child’s birthday. Your child will
be the first one to check out and read the book that has been

donated to the library to celebrate their birthday. A bookplate with your child’s name will be affixed
to the inside cover for all future readers to appreciate.

Birthday Book Club.pdf

Download
280.3 KB

Screen Time Events from SmartSocial
Live Parent & Student ChatGPT & Google Bard AI Training - September 7th
Avoiding Strangers, Drugs, and Dangerous Situations Online - VIP Event, September 26th &
27th
Navigating AI Tools To Prep A Student For Their Future College & Career - VIP Event, October
24th & 25th
Using Screen Time to Support Positive Student Behaviors on Campus and At Home - VIP Event,
November 14th & 15th

Virtual Parent Night Event
In today's digital world, screens are an integral part of our lives, offering boundless opportunities for
learning and leisure. But how can we ensure that screen time is a source of joy and not a thief of it?

https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/62f3de116c79c888013d9d75


This event is designed for parents, students, and educators. We will be sharing insights, tips, and
tools to make the most of screen time while reducing its potential downsides.

AI Parent Training For Students
The SmartSocial Parent, Teacher & Counselor forum will teach you the hidden safety features of
TikTok, Snapchat, Instagram, Fortnite, Netflix, YouTube & More

launch smartsocial.com

https://smartsocial.com/ai?utm_source=S2+Partners%2FSchool+Communication&utm_campaign=0b49d325c8-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2022_04_19_03_51_COPY_01&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_59ab4dbac1-0b49d325c8-196317812&mc_cid=0b49d325c8&mc_eid=6f9a101714
https://smartsocial.com/ai


Allergy Alert Letter August 2023.docx.pdf

Download
520.1 KB

https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/64d2d1fc81d81c0c0083a289






RHD Drama Club

Dear Robert Down Families,

We are very excited to announce that Drama Club for Grades 2-5 will begin this fall. The club will
meet after school on certain Mondays and Tuesdays from 3:15-4:30pm. For those that are
interested in joining please send an email to robertdowndrama@gmail.com

There is a capacity limit, so enrollment will be based on a first come first serve basis. Since this
club is fully voluntary, we will ask all parents to volunteer at some point during the program.
Thank you,

Shawn Rozsa (Club Director)

mailto:robertdowndrama@gmail.com


A Message from our Garden Coordinator

Dear Robert Down Families,

I’m happy to let you know that I will help refurbish your school’s garden as the newly hired Garden
Coordinator. My past experience includes managing the public education program at the Monterey
Regional Waste Management District, which included working with school gardens and
environmental education. I’m also involved with the PG Community Garden.
The RHD garden is a diamond in the rough…a beautifully designed space for children that is just
waiting to be cleaned up and replanted! We will revive this wonderful resource to make it a
treasured space once again, inviting our students to learn in a natural, fun environment.
My hope is that we can do a deep clean and new planting in the next few weeks, to make the
garden ready for student visits very soon, including classroom time, garden lunch, and an after-
school Garden Club.
Please let me know if you would like to volunteer, as your time permits, to make the magic happen,
no gardening experience necessary. Our kids and teachers will be so thankful for your gift of time
and hands-on help. You can contact me at rdgarden@pgusd.org if you are available to join me in
the garden.

Wishing you all a very happy start of school,

Heidi Feldman
831/521-8196
e-mail: hfeldman@pgusd.org

mailto:hfeldman@pgusd.org
mailto:dgarden@pgusd.org
mailto:hfeldman@pgusd.org


Click HERE for Lego Robotics!

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeZeW55DqIitbyNWl4J7odCJuY_hWjbZbC--klwFzKYFNT_sw/viewform










Butterfly_baazar_presale_ticket_flyer-2023.pdf

Download
212.5 KB

https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/64fa1234d6a38fa8a81a5f1a












Mr. Keller will be discussing the RHD Behavior Expectations with students during our first Toolbox
Assemblies on Friday: Primary grades (TK, Kindergarten, 1st, and 2nd at 10:10) Intermediate grades
(3rd, 4th, and 5th at 10:30). Parents who have been cleared as a volunteer may attend (fingerprinted
and cleared).



CLICK HERE to ORDER RHD Spirit Wear

http://fieldofdreamsdesigns.com/client-shops/RHD-Otters
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